
On Wed, Jan 12, 2022 at 11:34 AM Barbara Van Ruyckevelt wrote: 

 

    Dear Paul, 

    I want to document my objection to the amount of money that is being spent on this Co-

mingle project to connect system one with system two.  

 

    As I understand, the board has spent so far from the water general account this year $22,000 to 

NV5 for a design project for this co-mingle and other items to repair our leaks.  That has left the 

the water general account $16,000 overdrawn this year.  

 

    It is my understanding that bids will go out for this co-mingle project and the board will 

decide when the bids come in whether to proceed with this project.   If the board approves this 

non- emergency project, you plan to take it out of our under funded reserve fund which has only 

$128,000 total.  As your Treasurer has agreed with me, that our reserve is underfunded and 

lacking a recent reserve fund study, I find this action by the board so far, to be grossly 

irresponsible with our dues.  

 

    Is this board determined to bankrupt our funds just to continue a non emergency project that is 

relying on our water operator who doesn’t even have a water operator license?  Harold Corn has 

already back tracked on this project and he, as far as I am concerned, besides Suzanne Star are 

the only two people left in our association that know about out water system and has the history 

behind them. 

 

    If the board approves this project without membership approval, I for one will advise all our 

members that we have a definite chance of being bankrupt and this board will be held 

responsible.  

 

    I’m sorry I missed the meeting last night but I plan to be at all future meetings in hopes that I 

will have my opinions heard.  

 

    Regards, 

    Barbara Van Ruyckevelt 

     


